
March 23, 2023 

TUCKAHOE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION  

Village Hall – 7:00 p.m. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

ROLL CALL 

Present:  Jennie Steinhagen  Chairperson 

  Josh Gaccione   Member 

  Greg Luisi   Member 

  Samara Abrams  Member 

Absent:  Ladislao Castellanos  Member 

Also In Attendance:  

  Gary Gjertsen   Village Attorney 

 

Chairperson Steinhagen announced the agenda as follows:  

Item #1 – Approval of minutes for the March 10, April 21, October 26, November 17, 2022, and 

January 25, 2023 meetings 

 

Item #2 – Discussion: Overview of the Certified Local Government Program 

 

Item #3 – Discussion: Recognition of the historic Tuckahoe sites included in the Tuckahoe 

Master Plan 

 

Item #1 Approval of minutes for the March 10, April 21, October 6, November 17, 

2022, and January 25, 2023 meetings 

Chairperson Steinhagen motioned to approve the minutes for the March 10, April 21, 

October 26, November 17, and January 25, 2023 meetings 

The motion was seconded by member Gaccione and was carried by the Commission with a 

vote of 2-0.  



Item #2 Discussion: Overview of the Certified Local Government Program 

Chairperson Steinhagen gave an overview of the Certified Local Government Program, the 

requirements to become a Certified Local Government, the application process, and the 

benefits of becoming a Certified Local Government, including access to grant funding.  

 

Item #3 Discussion: Recognition of the historic Tuckahoe sites included in the Tuckahoe 

Master Plan 

Member Luisi discussed the historic sites included in the Tuckahoe Master Plan, including 

the Generoso Pope Building, the Old Stone Cotton Mill, the Hodgman Rubber Company, 

also known as the Revlon Building, and the Tuckahoe Metro-North Rail Station.  

Member Abrams noted that the Commission will also look at the Main Street School, 

which is now Village Hall, and Depot Square.  

Chairperson Steinhagen stated that the Commission would examine these sites closely in 

the future.  

Chairperson Steinhagen also noted that while the Old Stone Mill is not entirely in the 

Village of Tuckahoe, part of the structure is situated in Tuckahoe, making the structure 

eligible to be designated as a local historic landmark.  

 

There being no further comments from the public or business before the Commission, upon 

motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned.  

 


